Births & Deaths

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

DIED

SAGALA, Paul-Emile - In Hemmingford on March 12, 1999 at the age of 83 years, husband of the late Anna Dauphinals. He leaves to mourn his children Marie, Raymond, Germaine, André and their spous-es. His grandchildren and great-grandchildren, nieces and nephews. Visitation was held on Sunday, March 14. Funeral service on Monday, March 15 at 2 p.m. at St-Romain's Church in Hemmingford. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home (Division Gilles Serre Inc.), Hemmingford.

WALLACE, Daniel Calvin - Suddenly but peacefully at Huntingdon County Hospital, on Tuesday, March 9, 1999 at the age of 44. Son of the late Murray and Christina Wallace, Brother of Rev. Neil Wallace (Shirley) of Carp, Ont. and Douglas Wallace (Cathy) of Winnipeg, Manitoba. Uncle of Alastair, Erin and Cameron. Funeral services were held Friday, March 12 at Huntingdon United Church, and a memorial service was held Monday, March 15, at Woodroffe United Church in Ottawa. Dan will be remembered for his love of music, courage in the face of adversity and deep faith in courage in the face of adversity and deep faith in God. In remembrance, contributions can be made to the Canadian Diabetic Association, Huntingdon County Hospital, or Huntingdon United Church.

IN MEMORIAM

DEREPENTIGNY - In loving memory of dear parents and grandparents Lucien DeRepentigny (March 18, 1986) and Bernadette DeRepentigny (March 19, 1997) and a dear brother and uncle Bruno DeRepentigny (January 5, 1993).

Somewhere beyond the sunset Where their love for us never dies They dwell in a beautiful garden With the blue and gold of the skies. We who have loved and know them, Whose parting brought great pain

Whose parting brought great pain Will treasure their memory forever Until we meet again. Remembering all the good times.

Love from Louise, Brian, Jesse, Amy

DEREPENTIGNY - In loving memory of our pre-cious parents and brother who passed away - Dad on March 18, 1986 - Mom on March 19, 1997 and Bruno on January 5, 1993. O God, our Father, we want to thank you for being everywhere! We thank you for your long patience while waiting at the door of our hearts with blessings to share with us. blessings to share with us. Our hope is in you alone nourish and fortify our hope. Grant us strength and courage, day by day, to be willing servants of Christ, our Redeemer. O Christ in your love, guide us for darkness to light, so to appreciate your love. May we banish anxiety, by trusting and reflecting on your faithfulness. Teach us patience in our relationships with our fellow human beings. May the pure wind of the Holy Spirit blow away the hope of ignorance, and the mist of prejudice, that we may see clearly what you would have us see. Lift our eyes from our worldly interests, to see the sufficiency of your love for all our needs, in Christ's name.

Lovingly Lisette, Theo, Erich & Matthew

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank Drs. Lemieux and Hébert, nurses and staff of emergency room and Second Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received. Also many thanks to my family, friends, neighbors and relatives for calls, gifts, cards and visits.

Isabell Elliott Furey

I would like to thank Dr. Aikin, Dr. Geukjian and Dr. Schwartz, and the nurses on the Second Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care. Thanks to all who sent get well wishes, flowers and white

Beatrice McCaig

Sincere thanks to those who remembered me with prayers, cards and phone calls while I was in the hospital. All were very much appreciated.

I would like to thank Drs. Thompson, Aiken, Schwartz and O.R. staff at the Barrie Memorial, nurses and side of the Second Floor for the wonderful care. Leo Fiset for transportation and Mrs. Labelle for errands and taking care of my dog. All was much appreciated.

The family of the late Daniel Calvin Wallace extends sincere thanks to those who provided such excellent care to Dan in recent years: Drs. Rosenberg, Vandor, Blonde and Lemieux, the staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital, Barrie Memorial Hospital, Centre d'Accueil, as well as Mrs. Elaine Caza. Many thanks to Rev. Kate Jordan and Rodrigue Montpetil & Fils Funeral Home, for their thoughtfulness and care. Neil, Shirley and the children send their heartfelt thanks to friends and neighbours in the communities of the Chateauguay Valley for the love and support expressed to Dan, and to them, over the years.

Following the death of my wife Lesley Bonnor on March 5, 1999 at her home in Howick, I wish to thank my family, my wife's family in England, and all our very many friends here and overseas for their, love, support and help during Lesley's long illness. Also my sincere thanks to Dr. Aprikian and staff at Montreal General Hospital to Dr. Blonde at Ormstown and the CLSC for their care, dedication and compassion. A special thank-you to Bonnie Mason for her help and kind ministrations. Special thanks also to Kate Jordan and Tad Mitsui, for leading the most moving of services with the help of Marion Anderson, Nell, Pam, Diane, Mariene, Bill, Alison and Amy for their musical contributions. A sincere thank you to all the ledies who helped with the refreshments.

R.N. Betty Gibbs loved babies, headed Barrie maternity unit

Betty Gibbs passed away January 26, 1999, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital after a lengthy illness.

She was born in Marysville, N.B., and raduated as a registered nurse from the Victoria Public Hospital in Fredericton,

Her nursing career would take her across Canada to many areas of B.C., Yukon, Alberta and finally to Quebec. She was head nurse of the maternity department at the Barrie for many years, making many friends in this area. Babies and children to Betty were a delight,

She was an avid sports fan both as a spectator and in her younger year a participant. Betty was also very musical and found great enjoyment playing the piano, organ and accordion. She also played the bagpipes and was a member of the Chateauguay Valley Pipe Band.

At her request, cremation has taken place. A graveside memorial service will be



Betty Gibbs, R.N., with two of the many babies she cared for at the Barrie Memorial Hospital over the years.

held at the Marysville United Baptist Ce-metery at a later date.